Uniform expectations for September 2022 onwards:
School Blazer — Regulation grey, with official school badge.

School Tie — Regulation tie (red). Clip on ties for September 2022 and any replacements once we have had full
delivery. Students will all be provided with a new clip-on tie this half term. Students old ties can remain as a
spare. Year 7 will receive their clip-on tie on Monday 5™ September.

Skirt or Trousers — Formal, plain black, knee-length pleated skirt. No stretch-fit, pencil style or skater skirts
permitted. Plain black, school regulation formal trousers. No jeans, chinos or stretch material or skinny-fit
trousers are permitted.

Shirt — formal white, long sleeves or short sleeves with stiff collar which must always be clean and tucked into
the waistband. Coloured t-shirts or vest tops are not permitted underneath shirts.

Pullover/Cardigan — Grey V-neck cardigan (optional).

Black tights only — Socks are not permitted when wearing a skirt. A lighter denier may be worn in warmer
weather.

Shoes — Plain black lace-up or slip-on formal leather/leather-effect shoes with low heels (no more than two
inches in height). Please note that boots, trainers, fabric/pump-style or sling back shoes are not permitted.
Alternative footwear for medical reasons must be communicated with school via a note or email. If non-
regulation shoes are worn for any other reason communicated by parents or carers, a suitable pair of shoes will
be issued on loan.

Trainers - Trainers must only be worn for PE lessons and sporting recreation. During break time, students may
change their footwear to play sport on the field or MUGA. They should not be worn at any other times.

Coats are to be placed in lockers at the start of the day.
Hats should only be worn when advised by the Senior Leadership Team.
Smart watches are not permitted in school.

To identify your uniform, we recommend you label it accordingly.



